Senator’s Ridge HOA
Meeting Minutes
11/11/2021 
Call to Order
The board called to order the executive session of Senator’s Ridge HOA at 6:15 p.m. on November 11, 2021.
Roll Call
The following were present: Pam Detring, Shannon Bond, Loye Hutchinson, Josh Day, and Nick Desenberg
Discussions with Residents
There were no requests from residents to meet with the board.
Approval of Minutes
Minutes from the October meeting were submitted and approved October 27, 2021.
Treasurer’s Report
Financial report was reviewed and approved.
Management Company Report 
All In One (AIO) Management Company report was presented by Nick Desenberg.
Open Issues
a) [bookmark: _Hlk66385806]The date for the annual meeting will be December 9th, 2021 via Zoom. An email notification as well as a mailing have already been sent out to the neighborhood. The Board discussed the presentation for the annual meeting. Pam Detring and Josh Day have agreed to accept the nomination to run for board positions in the upcoming election which will be held by mail in ballot. 

b) All in One presented the bids from pool companies for the 2022 pool season. Bids collected were from Sweetwater, United Pools, and Courtyard Pool. The bids received were significantly higher than last year. 
c) Flag pole at the front entrance was repaired. We will get the new flag up this week. 
d) The board approved the quote for pressure washing to be completed on part of the sidewalks in the amenities area. We have not been able to get this scheduled yet. Nick will follow up to see where we are on the schedule. 
e) Continued discussion about limiting the number of rental homes and agreed an amendment would be proposed at the annual meeting. 
f) The board continued to discuss some security concerns. Comsec will be meeting a board member to complete a walk thru at the amenities to determine possible placement of a few additional cameras and to provide a quote. 
g) Discussed the additional tables and chairs for the clubhouse again. We will purchase these from Costco. 
New Business
a) Ben Hill met to conduct a walk thru of the amenities and will provide a quote on some needed repairs. 
b) Discussed the need to refurbish some of the pool chairs. 
c) Holiday lights were discussed for the two entrances and clubhouse. We will try to obtain a quote.
   VIII.  Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 
Next meeting is scheduled for December 9, 2021, at 7:00 p.m. An additional preparation meeting will be on November 29th at 6:15. 

